

Hanoi, 14 December 2020

Esteemed Excellencies,

First of all, I would like to send my warmest greetings and my best wishes to Excellencies Presidents and Vice Presidents of VECONAC Member Countries and have the honor to inform Your Excellencies of the following:

The Leadership of the State and the Government of the Socialist Republic of Vietnam agreed to allow the Veterans Association of Vietnam (VAVN) to continue assuming the role of VECONAC Chair in 2021 in accordance with the request of the Heads of Delegations of VECONAC Member Countries at the Working Committee Meeting held virtually on 21 October 2020.

On this occasion, I would like to extend our most sincere thanks to Your Excellencies and all colleagues of our great VECONAC family for the affection and the confidence that you have given to the VAVN. I am convinced that the VAVN will receive your continued support and coordination in performing the role of VECONAC Chair in 2021.

As we are not able to convene the 20th VECONAC General Assembly in 2020, I would like to ask for your correction to the updated VECONAC Office Bearers for the Year 2021 as follows:

- VECONAC President: Senior Lt General (Ret) NGUYEN VAN DUOC, President of VAVN.
 - Secretary General: Maj General (Ret) LE VAN CAU
 - Treasurer General: Senior Colonel (Ret) PHAM VAN THAO
 - VECONAC Vice Presidents:
 - Maj. General (Ret) PEHIN DATU PADUKARAJA DATO PADUKA SERI HAJI SHARI AHMAD, President of VARBAF.

- Lt. General EK KRET, Vice Secretary General of C.V.A.
- Maj. General (Ret) SAIFUL SULUN, President of LVRI.
- Brig. General (Ret) SOMPHON KEOMIXAY, President of LVF.
- Capt. (Ret) DATUK SHARUDDIN BIN HJ OMAR, President of VAMAF.
- Maj. General (Ret) MYA WIN, President of MWVO.
- Lt. General RAUL S. URGELLO AFP (RET.), Executive Vice President of VFP.
- Brig. General (Ret) WINSTON TOH BEE CHEW, President of SAFVL.
- Lt. General RUGPOL CHANLUANG, Deputy Director-General of WVO.
- Lt. General NGUYEN SONG PHI, Vice President of VAVN.

Finally, on behalf of the VAVN, I would like to convey to Excellencies Presidents and Vice Presidents of VECONAC our best wishes of good health and our highest consideration.

VECONAC FOREVER, FOREVER VECONAC!

Sincerely Yours.

PRESIDENT OF VAVN



Senior Lieutenant General (Ret) NGUYEN VAN DUOC

To:

Excellencies Presidents and Vice Presidents of VECONAC Member Countries.